

Canfield Historical Society Newsletter Fall 2024





We couldn't do it without you!

Thank you to everyone who volunteered at the Fair Information Booth this year! Your time, energy and dedication helped to make our much needed annual fundraiser a success. Together, our efforts are keeping Canfield's history alive for generations to enjoy.

2024 is coming to a close, but the fun isnt't over yet.

As we are approaching the end of 2024, the Canfield Historical Society is looking back on a year filled with memorable programs, exciting events and community engagement. But even as the calendar winds down, our passion for preserving Canfield's history is still in full swing, and we have more events coming your way! What's Coming up?

Canfield Village Cemetery guided tour on Saturday, October 12, 2024. Rain or Shine. No reservations required. Suzanne McCabe, Canfield Historical Society President, and Laura Zeh, Curator, will lead a walking tour of the Canfield Village Cemetery. This guided tour will highlight original land owners who settled the village in 1798, Veterans of The Revolutionary War, Civil War and World Wars will also be featured. A revealing of Canfield citizens, seemingly ordinary people, but with extraordinary life stories. The walk will begin at 2:00pm, Walkers should park on the east side of the cemetery and meet at the rear of the mausoleum. This tour is free for Canfield Historical Society members. A donation of \$5 per person for non-members will add to our cemetery improvement funds.

A History of Canfield Schools Thursday, October 17, 2024. The event is free and open to the public, with no reservations. A video history of Canfield Local Schools from the year 1801 through 2001 will be shown. The video presents the history of Canfield schools from an era of one-room school houses to the 200th anniversary of the school system in 2001. The video has interviews with former administrators and students. Also, featured, will be a variety of older Canfield yearbooks and photos to peruse. The program will be presented in the large meeting room at the Canfield library at 6pm.

History of the Canfield Fair tentatively Thursday, November 14, 2024 The event is free and open to the public, with no reservations needed. Let's dive into the rich history of our beloved community event, the Canfield fair, its origins and traditions. Suzy and Laura will present an entertaining lecture highlighted with collection photos and more. The lecture will be presented in the large meeting room at the Canfield library at 6pm.

We're so grateful to everyone who has supported us throughout 2024, and we hope you'll join us for these final events of the year.